Dear Loosely Woven,

Thank you for your performance last Saturday night.

The songs were different and entertaining and you involved everyone with audience participation.

The music was stimulating and many of us would have liked to join in with dance but it is very hard with walking frames so we had to be content with tapping our feet!

The play was great because the actors took so much trouble in learning their lines and thank you for your effort with production which really brought the play to life.

We shall count down the days until your next visit,

Your friends at Seaside.

Linda Conin

On behalf of the residents of Seaside Assisted Apartments

Tuesday 25th November 2008

Comments made by Dulcie McCartney during a phone call (24/11/08):

I just received a very enthusiastic phone call from Dulcie saying how much she enjoyed Saturday's concert and how pleased she was with our performance of her play. She especially wanted to thank the people who learnt their parts. Apart from it helping the play to work better "it is much easier for people with poor hearing to hear actors when they don't have their heads facing down into the script."

She said there has been nothing but very positive comments about the whole concert:

"Very vigorous and entertaining."

"Most visiting groups perform the sorts of things we hear on the radio anyway. Loosely Woven always presents something different!"